
 District 2 Emergency Services, Inc.  

11382 FM 775 

Floresville TX 78114 

 

Providing reliable fire, emergency medical, and educational services to the community 

 

Monthly Command Report 

For December Emergency Response: 

 

For the month of December, there were a total of 24 fire calls.  

For the month of December, there were total of 48 911 EMS calls with 35 Transports and 13 

non- transports. Of the transports, there were 32 ALS and 13 BLS calls.  

In addition, there were 39 facility transfers completed.  

For the month of December there were a total of 87 EMS runs.  

ALS- Advanced Life Support  

BLS- Basic Life Support 

Average response time for the month was 08 minutes and 13 seconds. This is a door-to-door 

time.  

Emergency Vehicles:  

B-22: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

5-TON:. We are working on the title work, so that this unit may be taken to auction. The 

Forestry service has picked up their property from the unit.  

B-21B (New Heavy): Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

2 ½ Ton 21C: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report. 

E-22:  No change in status since January and is still our reserve. Apparatus still needs to be 

scheduled for annual PM. We are communicating with several broker agencies for used fire 

apparatus sales, in order to take the best avenue possible to sell it. 

E-21:  OOS No change. We are acquiring multiple quotes for repair. As soon as all quotes are 

received, the work will be scheduled and completed. Upon completion, the unit will go to 

Siddons as part of the New Engine/Tender transaction.  



 

  
 

Loaner Engine: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report. The loaner 

engine has been upgraded to a newer model by Siddons. We are responsible for any repairs while 

it is in our possession.  

T-22: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

M-23:  Unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report. We are still having 

intermittent issues with the Ferno stretchers and power inverters. EMSAR is putting together a 

service agreement for this. Under a service plan, we will save more money.  

M-22:  The medic unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report. We are still 

having intermittent issues with the Ferno stretchers and power inverters. EMSAR is putting 

together a service agreement for this. Under a service plan, we will save more money. 

M-21 (New Medic Unit): Unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report. 

New Command: unit will be discussed with the acquisition committee. All estimates for the 

outfit have been received. The chassis we purchase will determine the final cost. 

Rescue 22: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report. This unit is 

currently being temporarily utilized as a Command unit.  

MISC:   

The order for the new pumper/tender has been placed with Siddons and is under construction 

Personnel:   

We would like to welcome the following new part time staff. 

Andy Carrillo-Firefighter/EMT-B 

Patrick Hinijosa- Paramedic  

Jesse Garcia- Firefighter/EMT-B 

We are still working to increase our number of local volunteers.  

 

Administration:  

Command staff is working on completing detailed evaluations for all staff. We do quarterly 

evaluations to track progress. This particular round of evaluations will determine if staff are 

eligible for a pay increase, the increase will be performance based.  

We will need to order at least 2 handhelds, fairly quickly. 



 

  
 

Rescue 22 is still being utilized as a Command unit. We anticipate placing an order for a new 

Command unit no later than by the end of March. 

We have made some changes to department operations in best interest of the department.  

Captain Lopez now directly oversees department operations.  

Firefighter/Paramedic/FTO Justin Flores has been promoted to EMS Captain and will directly 

oversee all EMS Operations.  

We deployed a MICU with Emergency Medical Task Force 8 to Ulvalde, Texas to provide 

immediate relief to the community. Lieutenant Braiden Yow and Paramedic Rudy Hernandez 

were on the MICU and responded to calls in the area for a total of 5 days.  

Our Medical Director Doctor Ogden purchased an ultrasound device to increase our level of 

service and capabilities in the field. Doctor Ogden will also be providing all training and 

integration with the device at no cost to the department.  

 

Training: 

EMS 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following:  

• IV Therapy  

• Trauma patient assessment  

• Oxygen therapy 

• Infectious Diseases  

  Fire 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following: 

• PPE 

• Wildland hand tools  

• SCBA  

• Forcible entry 

Station:  

Any public walk ups to the department are being redirected to the front doors instead on leaving 

the apparatus bays open. This is to ensure health safety for both the public and the personnel.  

 

Grants/Donations:  



 

  
 

 

Command staff is currently working on an SCBA grant to furnish the department with updated 

SCBA’s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Relations: 

 

Fire: Our biggest obstacle remains to be the age and condition of apparatus and equipment, 

leaving more equipment out of service than in service.  

 

EMS:   

The Standard Medical Operating Protocols are currently in the review stage. Once thoroughly 

cleared for any errors or adjustments, we will launch them. A soft launch has already been 

completed so that the staff may begin studying them. 

 

Misc.:  A major focus point of the department remains to create a strong professional working 

relationship with surrounding departments and increase the number of local volunteers.  

 

Prepared & reviewed by: 

 

Adam Marconi   

Adam Marconi- Fire Chief / EMS Director      


